
April 24, 2024 
 
FY25 Budget - Needs vs Wants 
 
During the 2014 administration some Commissioners chose not to make use 
of an existing County-owned, 2-story, 90k sq ft property (Capital Clubhouse) 
but rather pay approximately 38% more over the previous $2.5 million price 
tag for the commercial property which is now Waldorf Senior and Recreational 
Center.   
 
First, let me state that I don't disagree that seniors and youth needed some 
sort new or modernized center or venue to engage in fitness and health, 
educational and personal enrichment opportunities, or arts and crafts. 
However, I seriously doubt seniors, youth as well as a vast majority of our 
taxpayers WANTED our previous Charles County Board of Commissioners to 
purchase an overpriced building when we have the Capital Clubhouse at our 
disposal.  
 
Currently, the proposed fiscal year 2025-29 Capital Improvement Program 
(CIP) Governmental budget highlights an expedited construction of a new 
sports and wellness center beginning in the fiscal year 2026.  To date, I have 
not seen one study, survey, or any factual data to justify why the rush without 
at least considering a feasibility study on the Capital Clubhouse.  Now, in April 
or May of 2022, residents were told during the District 3 Commissioner town 
hall there was research/data to suggest some sort of study was done and 
concluded the Capital Clubhouse not to be a viable option.  
 
However, according to my July 2022 Public of Information Act Request for 
meeting minutes, agenda, or any documentation associated with a 
comparison cost-analysis/feasibility study associated with the Capital 
Clubhouse and the Waldorf Senior Center and Recreational Center, no such 
documentation existed and still does not exist. 
 
I urge the Commissioners to at least perform a feasibility study on the 
approximately 90k, two-story Capital Clubhouse to include a 17k sq ft ice rink 
(which I believe is not used by a vast majority of Charles County taxpayers but 
other counties) before spending any possible tax dollars to build a 59.4k sq ft 
Rec Center when you could easily renovate/modernize an existing 90k sq ft 
building.  
 
As a Charles County citizen and taxpayer it is the expectation that our current 
elected officials be responsible stewards of our tax dollars and as some 



environmentalists would say...."stop tearing up land to build new and use the 
used land to renovate the old." 
 
So the question is, will or can there be a feasibility study on the Capital 
Clubhouse to turn into an indoor-multi-sports plex? 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Derrick Terry 
Waldorf, MD 
edvocare@gmail.com 
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